BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

June 14, 2005

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, June 14, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



Richard J. Quintal, Jr. 



Anthony R. Schena



Jean S. Loewenberg

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

STRATEGIC PLANNING AND GOAL SETTING

Mr. Sylvia spoke about the Strategic Planning process.  He explained that when he initiated this process, he wanted to identify, among other things, the biggest challenges to individual departments.  He then introduced Nicole Rivers, a faculty member at Quincy College and a professional strategic planner for Suffolk University's Center for Public Management, who has volunteered to help the Town through this process.  

Ms. Rivers explained that at this point in the process, confidential survey results from the Department Heads have been compiled.  The survey centered on the quality of life in Plymouth.  In addition, she was also putting together the results of an employee survey.  

Ms. Rivers then conducted a similar strategic planning session with the Selectmen.  They brainstormed about Plymouth's strengths, weaknesses, opportunities and threats and discussed the upcoming year's goals.  

The Board set the following goals:  (1) Establish definitive plans for the High School, Senior Center, and Government Center; (2) Increase services in the Town; (3) Have a Communication Plan that will enhance communications to other boards and the community at large; (3) Increase sources of revenue and the general marketing of Plymouth.

The meeting concluded with Ms. Rivers informing the Board that on Saturday, June 18, 2005 she and an associate would be conducting a similar session with invited members of Committees and Town Meeting Representatives. 

Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager
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